
Report from Events Sub Committee. 
 

1. UKOL Weekend. 
Initial Details have been published and Final Details are expected to be 
available from mid February. 
Planning and Organising for both events is well in hand. 
Entries have been open since December and at this early stage are about the 
expected level.  
More than 60 volunteers have been recruited to help at the two events, from 
club members and friends. Sadly one or two club members have declined to 
help. 
 
The Belvoir event will host the Army Championships and will be a selection 
race for the Junior Home Internationals and several junior training camps and 
tours. 
 
Perhaps for the first time, we have had very large up front cost for an event.  
Belvoir in particular has required significant expenditure.  Roger will have 
reported on this as Treasurer. 
 
2. Level C Events 
As no volunteer to plan the April event at Spring Cottage was forthcoming, 
this event has been moved to Castle Hill (originally scheduled for December), 
for which a volunteer was available.  It is possible that the December slot will 
be filled by an event at Ratby Woodlands. 
 
To date three teams have entered the YBT Regional Heat which is being run 
in conjunction with Cademan Level C on 25th February.  
 
3. Minor Fixtures. 
The 2017/18 Winter League ends later this week. 
 
Ursula only has two planner/organiser slots to fill for this year’s Summer 
League.  The two locations are Oadby and Burrough Hill.  Volunteers please. 
 
4. British Sprint Championships 2019 
The appointment of the officials for the event has been approved by EMOA 
and their recommendation has gone to E & CC for confirmation. 
 
The Officials are: 
Organiser: Bob Haskins 
Ast Organiser: Chris Phillips 
Safety Officer & Arena and Event Centre Manager: Ursula Williamson. 
 
Lead Planner: Iain Phillips 
Ast Planner: Peter Hornsby 



 
The controller has been appointed.  He is John Britton.  The IOF adviser is 
yet to be appointed. 
 
The event officials have had a site meeting and identified likely start and finish 
sites and a building to serve as the Event Centre. 
 
Outline and verbal agreement to hold the event has been received from the 
University. 
 
It is intended to apply to IOF for the event to have World Ranking status. (We 
are running the event on world class sprint terrain at a world class sporting 
university). 
 
Chris Phillips. 


